
Members Present: : PrincipalJarrett Feeney
Victoria Hughes: Vice Principal
Victoria White: Vice Principal
Lisa Ritcey: Guidance Counselor
Nick Burris: Parent
Colleen Hong: Parent
Deb Copeman: Parent
Kathy Howes: Teacher
Krystal McKenzie: Teacher
Tracy Conway: Teacher

Introduction: Going over the Minutes (and corrections) to be made to last meetings’ minutes.

Student Input: ideas suggested: 1. Rotating student schedule
2. Student summary submitted

Principal’s Report:
● Student enrolment: 358 for both campuses
● Decision to offer Co-Op at both campuses for Quarter 3 and Quarter 4 which would

include a 25-hour in-class component and an 80-hour work component. (10-12 students
between both campuses) Registration will begin soon.

● NSCC Open House-many students took advantage of the day to explore possible future
careers and decisions for steps after graduation.

● Fresh Cart has been popular at the Bedford Campus
● Creative Arts Tuesdays at the Dartmouth Campus
● Partnership with Reachability-organization that works with individuals 18+ looking to

enter the workforce.
● PDAF Grant -encourage innovative ideas in the classroom awarded to Dartmouth

Campus (will be used for digital microscopes:

SSP:
● Math Goal: initiating engagement with mathematical learning. We will continue to work

on building confidence for students
● Literacy Goal: for student to be able to critically assessing texts
● Well-Being Goal: increasing student voice in a safe and meaningful way. A group of

students have been selected as a focus group to consider Survey Results and what they
think we need to focus on.

mailto:jfeeney@gnspes.ca


VP Report on Student Success Survey Results:
● Bedford/Dartmouth:

○ Positive:
■ students know they can do well here and
■ High expectations
■ Think teachers know about their life outside of school
■ 99% students said teachers expect them to do their best

○ Challenges:
■ 50% felt they didn’t belong here due to mental health
■ Students have felt discriminated against in some way

○ Student Focus Group: Campuses will be looking for students to give
real-time feedback and input into changes that could make a significant
impact. This will allow us to compare data from the survey to what
students are feeling now versus students that completed the survey last
year. Also it is a time to see how students interpret the data themselves.

Dartmouth Campus:
○ Applied for Lighthouse Grant for safe drinking water for kitchen
○ Come to the Table
○ Applied to grant for security cameras
○ Construction for building new

Future Meeting Dates:
● Feb 10
● Mar 17
● Apr 14
● May 12


